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PRINCIPAL SCOOP

•	Principal Scoop

•	On the Ball & On the Go

•	Out & About Class News

•	Friend on the Fridge
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Thursday 15 October

 Whole School Dance & 		
 Performance 

Monday 2 - Wednesday 4 
November

Years 5 & 6 Bathurst 
Excursion

Tuesday 10 November

 School Photo Day

Wednesday 18 November 

 Life Education

Tuesday 24 November

 Years 3 and 4 Great Aussie 
 Resort Excursion

Wednesday 2 December

 K-1-2 Wagga Excursion

On the Final Stretch
Welcome back to Term 4. I hope everyone enjoyed their well 
earned break and are well rested ready for a busy Term 4. 
There are a number of exciting educational opportunities this 
term.

Slap on Your Hat
A reminder that as part of our Sunsafe procedures, students 
are required to wear their school hats in Terms 1 and 4. From 
tomorrow any student who does not have their school hat will 
be required to sit in the shade during school breaks.

Year 3 Checking In
Year 3 students will complete check in assessments this week 
and next. Check in assessments are a NSW Department of 
Education online reading and numeracy assessment available 
to support schools to assess and monitor Year 3 and Year 5 
student learning following the period of learning from home. 
These assessments supplement existing school practices to 
identify how students are performing in literacy and numeracy 
and to help teachers tailor their teaching more spcifically to 
student needs.

Confetti Rained Down
A big congratulations to Miss Katelyn Govan who was married 
during the holidays. Miss Govan will now be known as Mrs 
Katelyn Terlich.

An Opportunity to Have Your Say
A reminder that our school is once again participating in the 
Partners in Learning Parent survey. The survey asks parents 
and carers a number of questions to do with their child/ren’s 
schooling. This feedback is valuable as it enables us to make 
practical improvements and assists with our new school plan. 
The survey takes around 10 minutes to complete and can be 
accessed at https://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/jsrs5 and 
closes Friday 23 October. 

Yours in Education

Craig Allibon
PRINCIPAL

What’s Happening at CPS

T h e
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On the Ball and On The Go
Athletics/Whole School Sport
We will continue our whole school sports/
athletics events each Friday and will finish up in 
Week 3.

Super 8s Cricket
Unfortunately due to COVID-19, we will not 
be able to have a Super 8’s Cricket Carnival 
this year. However, students will have an 
opportunity to enjoy some Super 8s Cricket 
games at school. 

All student 
banking for 

Hume and 
Commonwealth 
Bank accounts 
has resumed. 

Banking day is 
Monday

2 session program:  
Thursday 15 October 
Thursday 22 October 
  
9.30am to 1.30pm  
 
Mission Australia 
Level 1, Suite 1, 
463 – 467 Kiewa St, Albury  

Engaging 
Adolescents ™  

Tea, Coffee and morning tea  will be provided 
(Please advise of any special dietary requirements at time of 
RSVP) 
Please note child care is not being provided 

This course is being run by a Parentshop® licensed practitioner.   
www.parentshop.com.au 

Learn: 
 Common ground shared by parents & reasonable 

expectations to hold about adolescents; 
 New understandings of adolescence; 
 Building relationship with your teenager and making the best 

of your non-crisis conversations with them; and 
 Skills for tough conversations to handle those problems you 

just can’t ignore. 

Bookings are essential. Please RSVP by emailing 
ParentingRiverina@missionaustralia.com.au  

Note: Spaces are limited due to social distancing 
requirements 

A free program for parents and carers of adolescents. 
This is a 2 session program—to complete the program you will need to attend all sessions  

Open to the 
community 
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Class K-1
Welcome back to school for Term 4. This term K-1 will participate in the Athletics Carnival. 
It is wonderful to see lots of happy faces this week and we have enjoyed listening to 
and writing about our holiday adventures. We are very excited and looking forward to 
be welcoming the Preschool students for their first Countdown to Kinder session. Class 
Dojo Winners: Week 9 - Angus Bedggood, Patrick Chant, Callum Moore; Week 10 - Jake 
Brand, Audrey Gilmour-Sim. Hume awards - Jack Barber, Ariel Disher, Patrick Chant, 
Ryan Lawry, Gerald Nation, Audrey Gilmour-Sim.

Class 1-2
Welcome back to Term 4 I am looking forward to all the amazing things planned this term. 
Now that the weather is warming up, please remember to bring your hat and drink bottle 
every day. Athletics will continue to run on Fridays in the middle session. Make sure you 
remember to wear your runners and bring a water bottle. Home learning will be sent out 
next Monday so please bring back any readers from last term this week, ready for next 
Monday. Have an awesome week.
 

Class 3-4
Welcome back 3-4 students to Term 4. We have a busy term ahead as always with plenty 
of great things happening in our school. A reminder that 3-4 home learning is now online 
through Google Classroom. Our Class Dojo points and green awards have all reset this 
term. Have a great week.

Class 4-5
I hope everyone had a safe and happy break and are looking forward to a great term. A 
term overview will be sent home this week letting you know what we will be getting up to, 
but if you have any questions please feel free to contact me on Class Dojo. We have an 
exciting term planned, with Year 3 and 4 going on an excursion to the Great Aussie Resort 
on Tuesday 24 November, and Year 5 and 6 attending the Bathurst Goldfields on Monday 
2 November to Wednesday 4 November.    

Class 5-6
Welcome back to Term 4. Although students may be on the countdown to the end of the 
year, we are looking forward to being able to get into some more ‘regular’ events. Our 
excursion to Bathurst Goldfields will be going ahead in Week 4, so please ensure this 
is marked on your calendar. There will be some transition for Year 6 students into high 
school, we will keep you updated on this throughout the term.

Class NewsOut & About
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Fortnightly Calendar Updates
Your Friend on the Fridge!

TERM 4 2020	
												          

Week 1	

Wednesday			  14 October	

Thursday			   15 October 	    	 Whole School Dance Program & 
										          Performance
						    
Friday			   16 October		
	 			 
Week 2
Monday			   19 October	
					   

Tuesday			   20 October		

Wednesday			  21 October		

Thursday			   22 October   	

Friday			   23 October				  

Week 3
Monday			   26 October		
					   

Tuesday			   27 October     	

Culcairn Public 
School

4 3  B a l f o u r  S t r e e t
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